From: Thuaire, Charles

Sent: 25 July 2017 15:02
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Comments re.: Application No. 2017/3692/P

Comment on Water House for m3

Charles Thuaire
Senior Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 5867

Sent: 25 July 2017 14:00
To: Thuaire, Charles <Charles.Thuaire@camden.gov.uk>
Subject: Comments re.: Application No. 2017/3692/P

Dear Charles Thuaire,

Re Plannning Application No.:2017/3692/P

This application would seem to be a much more appropriate development for this site and the general conduct of
the owners/developers shows more understanding of the issues relating to access via the lane that leads to The
Water House and to the Ladies' Pond. However, | have used this lane on a daily basis {when in London) for over
thirty years and would like to point out that women very often have very small "windows" of time in which to grab a
swim and will not brook delays of access lightly, so | hope this will be fully understood by the developer and
contractor.

| hope the more open and consultative approach will continue throughout permitted development.

| hope that construction vehicles will be small enough to enable pedestrians to access the path at all times and not
be delayed by having to give way to vehicles.

| hope that during the opening hours of the Ladies Pond there will be no restriction of access for emergency
vehicles, wheelchairs, bicycles etc.,

There should be no turning of vehicles in the space in front of the gates to the Ladies' Pond.

The lane is the last unlit lane in London, | hope that will not be altered in any way and the vegetation etc will not be
harmed.

| would ask that the staff and committee of the Ladies' Pond be notified of any trafficin advance.

Please advise me of the result if this application and any conditions applied.

Yours sincerely,
Mary Cane

80 Burghley Road, NW51UN
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